
Home School Agreement during the Partial Opening 

 

We are strongly committed to the belief that education is most effective when there is a 

strong partnership between home and school, parents/carers and teachers. We make 

every effort to keep parents informed if and when there are any changes.  

 

During our partial opening we are focussing on 3 principles: 

1. Staying safe. 

2. Building slowly and sustainably. 

3. All our pupils and staff matter.  

 

This agreement is in line with our short term plan outlined in Issue 10 of the school’s 

Newsletter (https://www.stamford-

green.surrey.sch.uk/fileadmin/user_upload/newsletters_2019-2020/issue_10.pdf) 

 

Expectations for school staff: 

1. Children have been organised in to bubbles to bring a smile and encourage 

friendship. Each bubble will have one or two adults (class teacher/ keyworkers) with 

them (depending on age). Health permitting, these adults will not change. Children 

will not be able to change bubbles at any point through this partial opening.  

2. The curriculum will be based on the Learning Passports (Y1 and Y6) or Forest School 

outdoor type activities (YN and YR). There will be frequent opportunities for outside 

learning for all the children.  

3. The children within each bubble will be encouraged to maintain the 2m social 

distancing from each other throughout the day, where possible. 

4. Hands will washed regularly, including upon arrival at school, before eating and 

before leaving school.  

5. Breaks and lunchtimes will not occur as we have always known them. The children 

will have a packed lunch (provided by school or brought in from home), which they 

will eat in their base camps/classrooms to maintain their bubble.  

6. Children will have an individual wallet of resources to reduce the possibility cross 

contamination.  

7. The adult in each bubble will administer basic first aid if required.  

8. If a child displays any symptoms, they will be isolated until a parent can collect 

them. Please contact Mrs Dray in the first instance. 

9. There will be qualified first aider on site each day and access to a paediatric first 

aider. 

10. There will be a Designated Safeguarding Leader (DSL) on site or access to one each 

day. 

11. There will be a hygiene clean at the end of each day and surfaces will be wiped 

during the day.  
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Expectations for parents: 

1. Read all communication promptly to ensure that you are up to date in this ever 

changing time. 

2. Parents can check their own child’s temperature before school. If a child is poorly, 

we will be checking temperatures as we always have done at school.  

3. Parents and carers will be asked to queue outside school to drop children off and 

follow the markings that allow for a 2m gap. 

4. We ask that only one parent from each family come to school for drop off and pick 

up and, where possible, siblings are left with another adult at home. If this is not 

possible, they will need to wait and stay with their parent/carer and not run around.  

5. There will be no direct contact with staff or morning message books so please use 

parents@stamford-green.surrey.sch.uk or call the school during office hours.  

6. Please observe the exact timings for drop off and pick up to minimise the number of 

adults at the school at any time. If you arrive late, you will be asked to come back 

once all the other children are in school. 

7. No parents will be permitted into the school building for any reason and this includes 

the school office.  

8. For safety, your child will need to enter the school gate on their own. Please practice 

and talk about this at home. This will be very different for our youngest children.  

9. Parents/carers must leave the school site promptly and avoid congregating. 

10. All children can have a school lunch provided by Aspens and this will need to be 

booked and paid for in the usual way on Scopay. Meals provided will be a packed 

lunch that is delivered to classrooms doors, in disposable paper bags. Your child can 

also bring in a packed lunch from home but they must also then bring in a small 

rubbish bag to contain empty yoghurt pots or other rubbish. Your child must also be 

able to open packets or Tupperwares in their lunchboxes so please get them to 

practise or start opening things so they can manage.  

11. Ensure your child has a generous application of sun cream before coming to school. 

Provide your child with a water bottle, hat and a waterproof jacket each day. These 

resources cannot be shared and your children will be outdoors every day! 

12. Y1 – Y6 are welcome to bring hand gel in from home, and keep on their tables.  Gel 

must be labelled with your child’s name and be for the child’s personal use only. 

They are also welcome to bring in a small tube of hand cream if they need to, but 

this must be labelled with your child’s name and will be for their personal use only. 

13. As always, ensure that your child does not bring any of their toys to school.  

14. All parents/carers must be vigilant and keep their child off school if they, or a 

member of their household, display any symptoms of being unwell. If you suspect 

COVID-19 symptoms, the school must be informed immediately and be kept up-to-

date on the outcome of any coronavirus test result.  

15. Due to Self-isolation/shielding, we may not have a Paediatric First Aider on site each 

day. If the basic onsite First Aider comes across a situation whereby they are asked 

to deal with a more serious injury and they don’t feel equipped to deal with – then 

the Paediatric First Aider who is ‘on call’ will be called using video conferencing and 

instructions followed. If a remote Paediatric First Aider has been called upon, then 

the parents and Leadership and Management Team will be notified as soon as 

possible.  
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Expectations for each child: 

1. Help your parents/carers by remembering to bring your water bottle, hat and a 

waterproof coat every day that you are in school. You need to arrive to school 

promptly. Get everything ready the night before! 

2. When you see your friends at school, remember to try to keep 2 meters apart, but 

feel free to smile and wave. 

3. After you say good bye to your parent/carer, walk straight to your teacher/ 

keyworker.  

4. YR and YN need to be ready for forest school activities wearing long-sleeved tops 

and full - length bottoms, as well as a school jumper. A waterproof coat is essential. 

Trainers can be worn and in the event of wet weather, the children have their 

wellington boots in school that they can use.  

5. Y1 – Y6 should wear uniform and school shoes. This should be washed daily, so clean 

clothes are worn each day.  

6. To keep everyone safe, walking around in classrooms will not be allowed.    

7. Visits to the toilets will be escorted and the whole bubble will go at the same time so 

that social distance is promoted and so that staff can supervise handwashing.  

8. Have lots of patience! Things will be different at school, but we are planning lots of 

fun activities that we know you will enjoy! 

 

 

 

 

 


